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INDIGENOUS MEALS LAUNCHED

Our Indigenous Meal launch events
held recently in Coffs Harbour and
Cairns were about celebrating our
newly formed partnership with highly
respected and awarded Indigenous
Chef Clayton Donovan.

The range of indigenous meal options
that will be available are based on native
‘wild food’ ingredients which are going
to be available through integratedliving’s
meals at home program “Staying Healthy
Eating Well”.

Clayton said ‘l am delighted to

have created some recipes for the
integratedliving Consumers. Simple
cooking using native flavours for all to
enjoy’. Consumers were just as delighted
with the new meal options and enjoyed
Clayton’s tasty meal samples which
included a delectable Kangaroo Lasagne
and tasty Chicken Rendang with bush
tomato risotto. The full range will see the
release of around seven meal options.

Millie and Rodney Stafford (pictured) -

who currently receive integratedliving
meals services — loved the new meals they
sampled at the launch and acknowledged
it was a healthier option than some of the
modern alternatives. They reflected on
how important it is for Indigenous people
to have access to nutritious meals. They
once required permits to come to Cairns
to forage for their own bush tucker but
now that modern diets have so much
sugar and salt, most of their family have
diabetes. The healthy new “wild foods”
meal range (available to non-Indigenous

Millie and Rodney Stafford being interviewed at the Cairns
launch held at Nintiringanyi Conference Centre.

clients as well) will help to combat this.

During program development it was
identified that many Indigenous Elders
have stories to share with present
generations around their memories of
hunting and gathering food. To help
ensure this sharing of traditions and
instruction in the practical use of wild
ingredients, a secondary program

has been developed that will see
integratedliving, Clayton and local
schools facilitate wild food yarning circles.
Students will cook for the Elders using
local wild foods while the Elders will share
their knowledge and stories. This element
of the project will launch during NAIDOC
and Seniors Weeks 2016.

The meal delivery service is available to
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people
over 50 years and all Australians over

65 years and has been made possible with
support from the Australian Government
Department of Social Services.

See Kangaroo Lasange recipe on Page 3...



From the
CEO’s Desk

Welcome to our summer edition newsletter. Already across the
regions we have experienced high temperatures and with the
start of summer we all need to be prepared to cope with the heat,
keeping cool and remaining hydrated. It’s also an opportunity

to review plans for your safety if you live in regions that are flood
prone and have high risk of bushfires. This newsletter offers
suggestions for managing the summer weather and optimising
your health and if you have any concerns please speak to

our staff.

Reflecting on 2015, nearly 9000 people in rural, regional

and remote communities from Far North Queensland to Far
South Tasmania, across to South West Queensland and New
South Wales Far West, and the many communities in between
received services.

During the year you may have attended one of our 48 forums
across the six states on the reforms and changes in Aged Care
and identified gaps in services available within your region;
provided constructive feedback through our consumer surveys
to help us improve the way we serve you; nominated a staff
member or volunteer who represented positive values under the
Values Based Award Program.

We are working hard on implementing new technologies,
processes and structures to ensure your experience matches your
expectations and facilitates individualised health and wellbeing
options for you and your family. We may not have always hit the
mark, but we are committed to learning and making the process
as streamlined as possible. We very much appreciate all your
feedback so we can enhance your experience and continue to
partner with you to provide the services you value.

As we approach the holiday season the Board and staff wish
everyone a safe and enjoyable time with family and friends.

We look forward to continuing to serve our communities in 2016.

Should you require assistance over the public holidays we have
staff available to assist you at any time.

Catherine Daley, CEO h

APPOINTED FOR
integratedliving

integratedliving Australia Ltd

is pleased to announce the
appointment of Doug Kimberley as
Chair of the Board following our AGM
held on 29 October 2015. Doug first
joined the integratedliving Board as a
Director in 2014. Doug has extensive
experience in senior management
and CEO roles across a range of
industries including Government,
Health, Electricity, Manufacturing,
Business and Community. Doug has
held positions with an emphasis on organisational and business
leadership and redevelopment leading to greater corporatisation
or privatisation. Doug currently provides management consultancy
and a contract management practice to a diverse range of clients in
both public and private sectors. Doug lives in Ballarat, Victoria.

Doug'’s previous Board roles include Board Director, Deputy Chair
and Chair of national and international organisations and his
appointment is reflective of the changes in the aged care industry
with an increased focus on commercialisation.

After four years as Chair, Peter Callaghan has stepped down and
remains a Director of integratedliving. We sincerely thank Peter
for his service to the company and his work on our behalf. Peter
has overseen several years of exponential growth and change
throughout the company and his expertise has been invaluable.
Peter maintains his community involvement, continuing as Chair
of Riverina Community College, a legal entity controlled by
integratedliving and as Chair of two other community Boards.

SERVICES OVER THE
FESTIVE SEASON

We are pleased to advise there will be minimal effect to services
throughout the festive season, with exception of the public
holidays when we will be delivering essential services only.

If you have any questions at all or concerns about this, please
check with your local contact for more details.

Those who have meal deliveries will be notified of any
changes to delivery days in advance.

The Port Stephens Activity Centre will be closed from
19th December and resume on 4th January.
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